Nicola Gunn

From: John Macholc Sent: 01 July 2022 13:42

To: Planning
Cc: Nicola Hopkins

Subject: FW: Forest of Bowland AONB Partnership: Haweswater Aqueduct Resilience

Programme planning applications 3/2021/0660 & 3/2021/0661

Categories: To Upload

Please put this a s AONB comments on both applications.

John

From:

Sent: 01 July 2022 12:18

Subject: Forest of Bowland AONB Partnership: Haweswater Aqueduct Resilience Programme planning applications 3/2021/0660 & 3/2021/0661

\wedge

External Email

This email originated from outside Ribble Valley Borough Council. Do **NOT** click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and are sure the content within this email is safe.

Dear John

I confirm below the current position of the Forest of Bowland AONB Partnership, regarding planning applications 3/2021/0660 and 3/2021/0661, following the submission by the applicant of 'Supplementary Environmental Information' earlier in 2022:

The Supplementary Environmental Information provided by the applicant has not fully addressed all the concerns on the potential ecological and landscape impacts previously raised.

The Forest of Bowland AONB Partnership supports the previously stated advice and comment provided to Ribble Valley Borough Council by its ecological and landscape advisors (and the statutory consultee for protected sites/species and landscape, Natural England), which recommends non-determination of the above applications until the applicant provides adequate information to address all the concerns previously raised on the potential ecological and landscape impacts of the proposed developments.

The AONB Partnership understands that the proposals under the Haweswater Aqueduct Resilience Programme are vital to secure future infrastructure for water supply, but the Partnership is also keen to ensure the ecology and landscape character of a nationally designated landscape are not compromised and any impacts of the proposed development are minimised, adequately mitigated and compensated for; before, during and after the construction phase.

Please do get in touch if you wish to discuss further any of the above.

Regards

Elliott

Elliott LorimerForest of Bowland AONB Manager



www.forestofbowland.com twitter.com/forestofbowland facebook.com/bowlandaonb





This e-mail contains information intended for the addressee only.

It may be confidential and may be the subject of legal and/or professional privilege.

If you are not the addressee you are not authorised to disseminate, distribute, copy or use this e-mail or any attachment to it.

The content may be personal or contain personal opinions and unless specifically stated or followed up in writing, the content cannot be taken to form a contract or to be an expression of the County Council's position.

Lancashire County Council rese rves the right to monitor all incoming and outgoing email.

Lancashire County Council has taken reasonable steps to ensure that outgoing communications do not contain malicious software and it is your responsibility to carry out any checks on this email before accepting the email and opening attachments.